
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON  15 JUNE 2006 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

CROS.53/06
WORK PROGRAMME

The Head of Scrutiny and Emergency Planning Services presented the Work Programme for 2006/07 and provided an update on the following matters –

(a) Apologies that the portfolio holder areas contained within the work programme did not reflect those detailed within the Leader’s Scheme of Delegation, the reason being that the new portfolio structure had not been available at the time of preparation of the work programme.  That issue would now be corrected.

(b) The work programme included dates throughout the year in respect of the Committee’s monitoring activities.  The scheduling of the Corporate Risk Register and Sickness Absence reporting were particularly highlighted.

(c) Raffles Vision fell within the remit of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee and not this Committee.

(d) Subject Reviews for 2006/07 – work on the Asset Review had commenced, but had not progressed due to Officer workload issues and the Willowholme Task and Finish Group was ongoing.

Mr Mallinson asked the Committee to give consideration to the work it wished to undertake in that area during the year.  Subject Reviews were undertaken in Select Committee style and it was perhaps more difficult for the Committee to identify suitable topics since its work had a more inward focus than that of the other Overview and Scrutiny Committees.  Members had in the past found Subject Reviews to be a rewarding area of their work and he commended it to the Committee.

Whilst the areas to be identified were clearly a matter for Members, Mr Mallinson cautioned against pursuing too large a number of Subject Reviews during the year which would impact upon the Committee’s ability to undertake its monitoring and substantial budget scrutiny roles later in the year.

The Chairman suggested that the Committee may wish to restrict itself to in depth scrutiny of one of the issues of the LSP, Property or Shared Services.

In considering the matter, Members believed that there were a number of areas which required in depth scrutiny, including Sickness Absence and Home Working, the Asset Review, Willowholme, the new Customer Contact Centre, the Council’s Procurement Policy and the transfer of land from the Northern Development Route.   The focus should, however, be on the Asset Review and Willowholme Task and Finish Group.

A Member indicated her agreement as regards the Asset Review and Willowholme.   However, the LSP was not yet fully established and therefore it was not the time to be looking at it and she was unsure as to whether scrutiny of shared services should be undertaken now.  A Member also asked why the transfer of land for the Northern Development Route was scheduled to come to the Committee.

In response, Mr Mallinson advised that – 

· Sickness Absence fell within the monitoring work of the Committee, Officers were aware and reports would be forthcoming.   

· The Committee would continue to receive reports on the Procurement Policy.   

· It was very important that Members remained engaged in the Customer Contact Centre and it would be reported to them at least once per year.

· Referring to the Asset Review, he was concerned that if Officers were unable to support the Committee in its role, then progress would be unable to be made.  Unless the review could be properly resourced over a suitable timescale then it may be best to raise it at such a time when necessary resources could be forthcoming.

· The transfer of land for the Northern Development Route was a key decision included within the Forward Plan and the Officer concerned considered that Overview and Scrutiny should see it.  The Director of Legal and Democratic Services added that a report would be submitted to the next meeting of the Executive concerning the potential disposal of the land at less than the market value which, on the face of it, was a departure from Council policy and it was envisaged that the matter would also be reported to this Committee prior to it being finally considered by Council.


A Member stated that, as she understood it, the Committee had been asked by the Executive/Council to oversee the Asset Review.  If it was a priority for the Council and there was a lack of resources (officer support) surely that should be looked into.  She was concerned since it formed the whole financial base of the Council and was integral to its financial health.  Another Member added that the matter was particularly important since it linked into other Council policies e.g. Carlisle Renaissance.  The comments expressed were also relevant to Willowholme.


Mr Mallinson  undertook to pursue the matter with Officers and report back to the next meeting of the Committee.

(e) A Member expressed disappointment that the financial reports were no longer being considered at the meeting and had been rescheduled to a special meeting of the Committee on 29 June 2006.  The Member was unable to attend that meeting and the Committee’s concerns at the deferral of such reports had been raised in the past and were well documented.  She suggested that the Committee should ask why it had happened.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Work Programme be noted.

(2) That the Director of Corporate Services be requested to advise Members of the reason for the delay in reporting of the financial reports to the Committee.

(3) That the Head of Scrutiny and Emergency Planning Services be requested to pursue the issue of Officer support for the Asset Review and report to the special meeting of the Committee on 29 June 2006 with relevant Officers attending if possible.  That Members’ comments as regards potential Subject Reviews be recorded and revisited at that time.







